

## 2024 Year 07 Camp

Dear Parents/Carers,

All 2024 Year 07 students have the opportunity to attend camp at Valley Homestead. This is part of the Year 07 Transition Program to help foster new friendships in a fun and positive environment. Camps are designed to challenge and build confidence in young persons, where they learn skills and participate in various activities. Macleod College has offered Year 07 Camp to students for several years now and sees its potential to assist students with their transition into Secondary Education.

Whilst on this camp, students will be involved in activities such as:

- Aerial Obstacle Course
- Vertical Challenge
- Dual Flying Fox
- Bush Survival and other activities

Qualified staff from Valley Homestead will conduct the activities requiring specialist knowledge, supported by Macleod College Staff. The Camp will be in regular contact with the College, should an emergency arise whilst the camp is in progress, the College's emergency contact person for this camp is the Principal, Mario Panaccio.

## Camp Information Evening - 26 February 2024 @ 7.30pm

This Information Evening gives you the opportunity to meet staff and ask any questions you may have regarding Camp.

## **Camp Details**

**Cost:** \$451

Dates: 6-8 March 2024 (Wednesday-Friday)

**Location:** 5537 The Great Alpine Road, Ovens, Victoria 3738

**Transport:** Seat belted Coach

Payment Options: Compass Payment Plan/Pay in full via Compass

OR

Cash/Card at Reception or by phone, 9459 0222

**Instalment Dates:** 30 November 2023

21 December 2024 11 January 2024

Those families who have applied for CSEF (Camps, Sports and Excursion Fund) may be able to use this towards the cost of Camp. Please contact Emma or JoAnne to check your CSEF balance.

If you are experiencing financial hardship, you can contact Nina Nigro, Business Manager, for a confidential discussion. To make alternative payment arrangements, please phone 9459 0222 or email <a href="mailto:nina.nigro@education.vic.gov.au">nina.nigro@education.vic.gov.au</a>

Thank you for your support of this camp and in the education of your child. If you require further information regarding the camp, please do not hesitate to contact the members of the Year 07 Team.

Yours sincerely,

Michelle Wallis Assistant Principal